
  

 
 

BY E-MAIL 
January 29, 2018 
 
Cameron McKenzie  
Milton Hydro Distribution Inc. 
200 Chisholm Drive 
Milton ON  L9T 3G9 
 
 
Dear Mr. McKenzie:  
 
Re:     Milton Hydro Distribution Inc. (Milton Hydro) 

Application for Rates  
OEB File Number EB-2017-0061 

 
 
The OEB received a letter from Milton Hydro on January 23, 2018 with a request to 
withdraw the proposed new standby charges from its 2018 IRM application. 
 
The OEB also received a correspondence from the School Energy Coalition (SEC) on 
January 23, 2018 indicating that if the OEB accepts Milton Hydro’s request to withdraw 
its proposed standby rate, SEC would withdraw as an intervenor in the proceeding.  
 
The OEB accepts Milton Hydro’s request to withdraw the proposed standby charges 
from its 2018 IRM application, and the OEB acknowledges SEC’s withdrawal as an 
intervenor in the proceeding. The OEB will not provide for cost awards in this 
proceeding as indicated in Procedural Order No. 1 given the funded issue of Milton’s 
proposed standby charges has been withdrawn.  
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original Signed By 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 

 
ROntario Energy  
Board  
P.O. Box 2319 
27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto ON M4P 1E4 
Telephone: 416- 481-1967 
Facsimile:   416- 440-7656 
Toll free:   1-888-632-6273 

 
Commission de l’énergie 
de l’Ontario 
C.P. 2319 
27e étage  
2300, rue Yonge 
Toronto ON M4P 1E4 
Téléphone:   416- 481-1967 
Télécopieur: 416- 440-7656 
Numéro sans frais: 1-888-632-6273 

 

 
 


